
 

 

 

 

Broughton Primary School: 23.05.2022 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
Strive for Five: 
An absolutely amazing Strive for Five result this week for Year 1 who had 100% of their pupils 
achieve their Strive for Five. Fabulous Year 1!! 
 
London information evening for parents of pupils in Year 5/6: 
A quick reminder that there will be an information evening for parents of any Year 5/6 pupils attending 
our residential visit to London at the end of June. This will take place in the school hall at 5.30pm this 
evening.  
 
A reminder of plans for our Jubilee Picnic: 
We are inviting all of our pupils and staff to attend school on Friday 27th May dressed in non-uniform 
with a red, white and blue theme to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. We will hold a whole-
school picnic on the school field – if you have any old blankets/picnic blankets available at home, 
please could you send them in with your child on the morning of the picnic? There will be no 
charge for school dinners on that day. Instead, we are inviting pupils in Early Years and Key-Stage 1 
to bring along some sweet snacks (fruit, cakes, biscuits, jelly etc) for our Jubilee picnic, and Key-
Stage 2 pupils to bring along savoury snacks (sandwiches, pizza, sausage-rolls, veg and bread sticks, 
scotch eggs etc) which will make up a huge buffet for the children to choose from. We do have 
pupils in school with nut allergies and therefore we are a ‘nut-free school’ – please can you 
make sure that food items sent into school do not contain nuts. Many thanks for your support 
in this matter.  
 
KABS disco: 

 

 

 

 

 

KABS School Disco will be held in the school hall on Thursday 26th May.  Entrance fee of £2 per 

child includes disco and drinks.  A variety of snacks and refreshments will be available to buy 

including hot dogs, pizza slices and sweets, as well as hot drinks for parents. 

• EYFS / KS1 Disco: 5-6:15pm (children to be supervised by an adult) 

• KS2 Disco: 6.30-8pm 
 
 
 
 

20/05/2022 Golden Sweatshirt 

Reception Lily Todhunter 

Year 1 Rosie Painter 

Year 2 Lola Eland 

Year 3 Annabelle Scott 

Year 4 Mia McGivern 

Year 5 Matthew Friend 

Year 6 Alexis Weir 



 
 
 
OOSC themed nights: 
For the last half-term, our OOSC will make some changes to the themed nights they currently offer: 

• Tuesday evening (3.15-4.30pm) will swap from Lego/board games to Eco club with the 
children taking part in some gardening activities, building and designing bug-hotels, junk-
modelling, designing Eco posters and litter-picking around school.  

• Wednesday evening (3.15-4.30pm) will swap from PE/sports to a visit to a local park on the 
school minibus. OOSC staff may need to extend these sessions slightly, depending on which 
park they are visiting but they will keep you informed about this on a week-to-week basis. We 
can take a maximum of 20 pupils on these sessions, but we will keep a reserve list if they 
prove to be popular. 

These sessions will begin week beginning Monday 13th June. Please book early to book your 
child’s place to avoid disappointment.  
 
Year 5/6 transition days to Cockermouth School: 
I can confirm that the transition days at Cockermouth School for Year 6 pupils will take place on 
Tuesday 28th June and Wednesday 29th June. Apologies for the mix-up of dates in my previous 
newsletter.  
 
Changes to our school Board of Directors: 
After our recent Board of Directors meeting last week, there are a number of changes to the board to 
update you with. After many years of dedication to our school, our Chair of Directors, Dr Huw Morgan 
has now stepped down from his role as Chair and from our Board of Directors. Dr Morgan has been a 
fantastic support to our school and has done an excellent job in helping to steer us through some 
challenging times. We would like to thank him for all of his hard work and wish him all the very best for 
the future. Gilda Wells will now undertake the role of Chair of Directors and we are certain she will do 
a fantastic job. We are also sad to announce that Kate Wilson has stepped down from the Board also. 
Many of you will know Kate as a class teacher - she has been connected to our school in some form 
for the previous 27 years. We would also like to offer our sincere appreciation and thanks to her and 
send our best wishes for the future.  
 
Dates for your diary for Summer 1:  

• Monday 23rd-Friday 27th May 11-12: Year 6 swimming sessions 

• Thursday 26th May 5 – 6.15pm: Early Years and Key-Stage 1 KABS disco in school hall 

• Thursday 26th May 6.30 – 8pm: Key-Stage 2 KABS disco in school hall 

• Friday 27th May – Jubilee picnic in school for all pupils  

• Friday 27th May – Break up for half-term 

• Return to school on Monday 13th June  

Kind regards,  

 

Mrs A Bewsher – Headteacher 


